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Monday, November 5, 2018  
5:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

Hooker Conference Room, Bloomington City Hall 
AGENDA 

 
I. Call to Order and Introductions 

 
II. Approval of Minutes – October 8, 2018 

 
III. Public Comments 

 
IV. Communications from Commission Members 

 
V. Reports from Staff 

a. City Project Updates 
b. Transportation Plan: Next Steps, Plan Commission Hearing Nov. 8 

 
VI. Old Business 

 
VII. New Business 

a. Reapplying to the Commission 
b. 2019 Meeting Schedule – 2nd Mondays 
c. Bike Light Giveaway 
 

VIII. Topic suggestions for future agendas 
 

IX. Upcoming Meetings/events –  
• BPSC Local Motion Grants: Thursday, November 15, 5:30pm 
• BPSC Regular Meeting December 10, 2018 

 
X. Adjourn 

 
*Action requested 
 
 
 
 
 
Auxiliary aids for people with disabilities are available upon request with adequate notice.  Please 
call 812-349-3429 or e-mail human.rights@bloomington.in.gov.  

tel:812-349-3429
mailto:human.rights@bloomington.in.gov


I. Call to Order and Introductions 
• Members Present: Mark Stosberg, Jim Rosenbarger, Jacklyn Ray, Mallory Rickbeil, 

Julia Karr 
• Public Present: Rob Brown, Paul Ash, Kay Bull, Mary Carmichael, (TODO: Missing 

someone?) 
• Staff Present: Beth Rosenbarger 

II. Approval of Minutes 
• Approved with correction: "Rob Brown" should be corrected as "Ron Brown" 

III. Public Comments 
• Paul Ash reported the Bicentennial event on the B-Line this weekend was successful. 
• Kay Bull reported debris in the bike lane on West Third Street due to trucking 

companies 
• Kay Bull reported that the center line at the intersection of 3rd and Curry could use 

additional bike symbols. 
• Kay Bull report that's difficult to get to the bike path on 3rd Street bridge when 

travelling eastbound in traffic 
• Kay Bull reported that the Rally's drive through design is hazardous for pedestrians. 
• Kay Bull suggested the Pace bike share bikes should be equipped with mirrors. 

IV. Communications from Commission Members 
• Jacklyn Ray shared that there's now a bike lane on the bridge on Rogers around 11th. 

They are great. 
• Julia Karr noticed there are some new bump-outs around Fairview School at Kirkwood 

and Maple that kids can use to cross the street. It feels safer to stand on the bump out 
and see traffic better. 

• Jim Rosenbarger got feedback on a new build-out at Woodlawn and Atwater that was 
positive. 

• Mark Stosberg reported University Elementary PTO is planning a walking school bus 
program which would use the new saver crossing at Tamarron Dr and 10th. 

V. Reports from Staff 
• No City Project Updates to report 

– City moving forward to turn the temporary bike/ped updates on Allen Street 
into permanent changes. 

• Transportation Plan next steps: 
– The updated transportation plan is scheduled discussion for Tuesday October 

9th in the Council Chambers at City Hall. 
– After the hearing, there will be a three week window to post amendments. 



– The Transportation Plan implements the Comprehensive Plan goals to reduce 
single occupancy vehicle trips and promote more sustainable transportation 
options. 

VI. Old Business 
• None. 

VII. New Business 

Scooter Discussion 
• BPSC members were generally aligned with the NACTO guidance for cities regarding 

scooter sharing programs. Mark Stosberg and Jim Rosenbarger encouraged the City to 
issue some common sense interim guidance about scooters (as IU has done) while 
more thorough regulations are developed. 

• One idea the City is considering more public bike parking in neighborhoods. Mark 
Stosberg suggested adding some bike racks at Park Ridge Park. This could be used for 
scooter-share and bike-share. 

Location Motion Grants 
• Thursday, November 15th we'll host a work session to review applications. Alternate 

date is Thursday, November 8th. 

VII. Topic suggestions for future agendas 
• Scooters 
• Transportation Plan 
• Small Needs 

IX. Upcoming Meeting - BPSC Regular meeting November 5th, 2018 
• The updated transportation plan is scheduled for discussion Tuesday October 9th in 

the Council Chambers at City Hall. 
• Thursday, November 15th we'll host a work session to review applications. Alternate 

date is Thursday, November 8th. 
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NOTICE  
2019 Meeting Schedule 

 
Regular meetings generally occur on the 2nd Monday of each month,  

from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm, in the Hooker Conference Room at 
Bloomington City Hall, 401 N Morton St, Bloomington, IN 47404. 

 

• January 14, 2019 

• February 11, 2019 

• March 11, 2019 (Spring Break) 

• April 8, 2019 

• May 13, 2019 (Bikes week) 

• June 10, 2019 

• July: No Meeting 

• August 12, 2019 

• September 9, 2019 

• October 14, 2019 

• November 4, 2019 (changed due to Veteran’s Day, night before election) 

• December 9, 2019 
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